
Paint Branch Unitarian Universalist Church 
Affirming and promoting the inherent worth and dignity of every person since 1954 

Branc hes  

July 2016 

  Sundays at 10:00 am 

Nursery Care in Room 6 from 9:45-12:45  

Refreshments and Fellowship after the service  

Adult Enrichment Hour from 11:45-12:45 

Childcare until 12:45 

 

July 3         Hymn Sing 

David Chapman, Director of Music, and Beth Charbonneau, Worship Associate  

Have a favorite hymn that you haven’t heard in a while or want to hear again?  Submit your request from ei-

ther the gray or teal hymnals upon arrival for our service of song and see if yours will be pulled out of the 

hat.  All voices are welcome, and this intergenerational service will also feature a Kid’s Pick hymn.  

***This is an All Ages Celebration; children and youth are invited to remain in the Meetinghouse for the entire 

service. Nursery Care for the youngest is provided in Room 5.***  

 

July 10       Time and Culture 

Ebony Contreras, Worship Leader, and Van Summers, Worship Associate 

Since the Mayans first developed three different calendars, notions of time and time management have had 

a cultural component. What does the way we regard time tell us about our culture? What’s the relationship 

between time and power? Time and balance? Time and our values?     

 

July 17         Johrei 

Neil Davidson, Worship Leader, and Noel Monardes, Worship Associate 

Johrei is a spiritual healing technique from the Japanese tradition that involves channeling light and energy 

to others.  It also involves facing challenges as opportunities for purification, and engaging in practices to 

foster beauty in the environment. Find out more during the service and join practitioners, if you wish, for in-

dividual Johrei sessions during the Enrichment Hour. 

 

July 24         After The Banner 

Diversity/Anti-Racism Transformation Team (DARTT), Worship Leaders,  

with Carol Carter Walker, Worship Associate 

In June, the congregation voted to place a Black Lives Matter banner in a visible space on church property. 

This service will explore what else we are not only willing but yearning to do as a congregation in our quest 

for Beloved Community. 

 

July 31   Building Community Together 

Celinda Marsh, Worship Leader, and Will Snyder, Worship Associate 

How is community built? How can we support the transformation from fragmentation to healthy and au-

thentic communities? Celinda will reflect on these themes from Peter Block's Community: The Structure of 

Belonging, including their relevance to Paint Branch. 
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 Officers and Board of Trustees 2016-2017 
email: BoardOfTrustees@pbuuc.org 

Trustee     John Barr  
Trustee     Carmelita Carter-Sykes  
Trustee     Liz Citrin  
Trustee     Sonny Katz  
Trustee     Mike McMenamin 
Trustee     Muriel Morisey  
Trustee     Tess Morrison 
Trustee     Ken Redd 
Trustee     Elaine Shell  
Secretary    Erin Gebhart  
Treasurer    David Nation 
Assistant Treasurer       Louise Waugh 

 Worship Associates   

  Chartered Committees & Task Forces   
 

Arts Council    Pat Tompkins (Music) 
    Jane Trout (Visual Arts) 
Auction    Marguerite & Van Summers 
Budget Leadership Team  Kathi Yu  
Buildings & Grounds  Lowell Owens  
Capital Campaign   Peter Wathen-Dunn  
DARTT (co-chairs)   Carol Carter Walker 
    Emma Sue Gaines-Gerson 
Denominational Affairs   Don Gerson  
Electronic Communications   contact church office 
Finance    Patty Daukantas  
Green Team    Erin Gebhart & Kathy Bartolomeo  
Leasing (contact)   Church Office 
Legacy Fund   Ken Montville  
Membership   Anita Williams 
Ministry    [contact Transition Team] 
Nominating   Sabrina Jones (acting Chair) 
Personnel   Jim Flaherty  
Religious Exploration   Patricia Most  
Site Improvement  Peter Wathen-Dunn 
Social Action   Nancy Boardman  
Stewardship   Chris Evans 
Transition Team   Transition@pbuuc.org 
 

                                        Groups and Activities            
Bookstore     Carol Carter Walker 
Bridge Group    Penny O’Brien  
Chalice Dancers    Wendy Schlegel 
Choir     David Chapman 
Coffee Coordinator   Liz Citrin 
Community Café    Alice Tyler 
Food for Thought    Mary Tyrtle Rooker 
Handcraft Circle    Ebeth Porter  
Facebook Group    Ken Montville  
Marriage Enrichment   Don Fairfield  
Mediation Program   David Haberman  
Meditation Group    Cory Carter 
Men’s Group                     Peter Wathen-Dunn 
Moms of Young Ones   Jessica Sharp 
Mystery Book Club   Kathy Kearns 
Nature Spirituality Circle   Katherine Earle  
Quest Discussion Group      Lowell Owens  
Paint Branch Community Learning Center Carmelita Carter-Sykes 
Poetry Out Loud    Shantida  
Shamanic Journeying   Mary Tyrtle Rooker 
Simplicity Circle    Raman Pathik  
Spirituality Circle    Amy Steiner 
TWedHUULK    Elaine Shell 
Ushers     Esther Nichols 
Warm Nights    Evangeline Wells & 
     Tess Morrison 
Webmaster    Mark Shute 
Welcome Table Greeters   Pat Behenna 
Widowed Persons Support Group   Jeri Holloway 
Women’s Group     Wendy Schlegel 

 Minister . 

Interim Minister     The Rev. Evan Keely 
 Staff  

Please contact the Church Office at 301-937-3666 for staff listed 
Music Director & Pianist    David Chapman 
Director of Multigenerational Religious Exploration vacant 
Director, Chalice Dancers   Sharon Werth 
Church Administrator   Charles Bury     
Administrative Assistant   Aisha White  
Bookkeeper     Roy Friday, CPA  
Sunday Service/Building Managers:  Romeo Ndonfak 
     Wyatt Rexach 
     Quentin West 
Child Care Providers:   Jazmin Balbuena  
     Beth Judy 

  Office Volunteers  
Elizabeth Scheiman (Tues), Will Snyder (Wed),  

Alice Tyler (Thur), Janet Overton (Fri) 
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 Pastoral Care Associates  

Jeri Holloway  
Lynn Johnson 

Mike McMenamin 
Will Snyder 

  We Care Coordinators  

vacant 

Carol Boston  (2013-16) 
Noel Monardes (2013-16) 
Van Summers (2014-17) 

Carol Carter Walker (2014-17) 

Beth Charbonneau (2015-18) 
Will Snyder (2015-18) 

Sophie Bernheisel (youth WA)  
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Minister’s Column 

We should have a sense of accomplish-
ment and feel hopeful as we find our-
selves approaching the halfway point of 
the two years we’ve chosen to walk to-
gether in this voyage of interim ministry. 
During the past year, a thoughtful and 
inclusive process lead the congregation 
to vote to place a Black Lives Matter 
banner on the church property; a series 
of Compelling Conversations gave eve-
ryone the opportunity to think about the purpose of this 
beloved church and to dream about its future together; we 
continue our work of being a Welcoming Congregation, a 
Green Sanctuary, and an intentionally multicultural and 
multigenerational faith community; together, we have con-
tinued to do the healing work following a period of loss 
and uncertainty in this church.  
 
What questions might we address together in the sec-
ond year of this transition? Here are three that I find 
myself asking. 
 
How will we be responsible stewards of the church’s future? 
What kind of planning and dreaming might we do together 
(including the continuation of conversations that have 
gone on in the church in recent years) to revitalize the 
church’s physical space, strengthen current programs, and 
launch bold new initiatives? What would it take for us to 
accomplish those goals together in the coming years? 
 
What kinds of relationships do we want to have with one 
another? 
How can we continue to bring out the best in ourselves 
and one another? How do we confront broken relation-
ships and difficult interactions in our midst with compas-
sion and equity? How can we wisely inhabit the paradox 
that true freedom can only exist with clear boundaries? 
 
What kind of relationships does the congregation want to 
have with its ministers and staff? 
What are the expectations in the congregation’s culture 
about the roles of leaders, especially clergy and staff lead-
ers? How might we renew our vision of the possibilities of 
those relationships as the church prepares to begin a new 
chapter with a new settled minister? 
 
I look forward to the conversations.  

 

 Evan  —  

The Rev. Evan Keely, Interim Minister   

The Board of Trustees held its last 2016 Fiscal year board 
meeting Tuesday, June 21 with all of incoming Board mem-
bers as well as the new Assistant Treasurer and Secretary 
able to attend.  The Assistant Treasurer, Louise Waugh and 
the Secretary, Erin Gebhart were appointed.  New Mem-
bers will be installed during the July meeting.  The bulk of 
the meeting was given over to the proposed budget.  The 
MRE training budget was increased from $400 to $800 
since we need to train OWL/Coming of Age leaders which 
the team did not know about during the budgeting pro-
cess.  The budget was passed as amended.  Special Fund-
raising events MUST be cleared by our Church Administra-

tor, Chuck Berry to be placed on the Calendar well in ad-
vance of said event in order to prevent overlapping of 
events, etc.   

The Board approved the recommendation by the MRE 
Search team to appoint a team to negotiate a final offer 
package to a prospective Director. Stay tuned for more 
news! 

Quentin West was approved to be hired as our second 
Building Manager, replacing Romeo Ndonfak who has ac-
cepted another position outside of PBUUC. 

Soltez Engineering submitted a preliminary design for wa-
ter abatement/new parking lot and requested that the 
Board approve moving to the next phase, a detailed de-
sign at no cost or obligation to PBUUC at this stage.  The 
board approved moving to the next step.  When we have 
received the detailed designs, we will be bringing the pro-
ject to the church as a whole for discussion.  

Hope Christian Academy has caught up on its rental pay-
ments and Muriel Morisey, incoming Board Member, will 
be taking over as the Board Liaison.   

The next board meeting will be Tuesday, July 19 at 7 pm 

Respectfully,  

John Barr, Board Co-Chair;  

Liz Citrin & Tess Morrison, Board Vice Chairs  

Board of Trustees Column 

July Board Meetings: 

Thursday, July 7, 8 pm 
Executive Committee (via Conference Call) 

Saturday, July 16, 11 pm 
Read-Aheads due to Board  

(email: BoardOfTrustees@pbuuc.org) 
Tuesday, July 19, 7 pm 

Board of Trustees Meeting (Room 4) 

mailto:boardoftrustees@pbuuc.org?subject=Read-Aheads%20for%20Board%20of%20Trustees
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PLEDGES, DONATIONS AND YEARS: 

RECORDING THEM CORRECTLY 

This month, July 2016, is the first month of PBUUC’s new 

fiscal year.  There are two different “years” for which you 

may be monitoring your financial donations to Paint 

Branch. One is the calendar year, which began January 1, 

2016 and runs through December 31, 2016. The other is the 

fiscal year referred to above.  FYs overlap two calendar 

years so are referred to by both.  FY 2015/2016 just ended 

June 30.  This new one, FY 2016/2017, is the one you may 

have recently made a pledge for, and it begins July 1.  

Why should you know or care about these two years? 

The Calendar Year is the one the IRS will be looking at 

when you report your charitable contributions made in 

2016.  PBUUC will provide you with a summary of your 2016 

donations early in 2017, all of which must have been re-

ceived by PBUUC in 2016; IRS’s rules; not ours. 

The Fiscal Year is the period in which you want to try to 

satisfy each pledge, and you have some choices in how you 

do this.  Pay it in one lump sum, pay it quarterly, monthly, 

weekly, or however works best for you.  What’s important 

is that you correctly identify each contribution so we can 

record it in the computer according to your wishes.  That’s 

done via the memo line on your check.  Here are some ex-

amples.  Putting  “FY 2016/2017 pledge” on the memo line 

for any pledge donation in this FY is adequate.  If you pay 

monthly or weekly, you could instead write “July ’16 

pledge” or  ”January ’17 pledge” etc. on the memo line.  If 

you make irregular payments, but still want to satisfy your 

pledge within the FY, break it up however you like; just let 

us know the FY you intend each payment for.  Any check 

which has nothing in the memo line will be assumed to be 

for the FY in which it is written.  And remember, for IRS 

purposes, each payment will be recorded as a donation for 

the calendar year in which it’s made.  

If you wish to finish paying your FY15/16 pledge even 

thought that FY has ended, please try to do so in July.  We 

can no longer apply your donation to expenses due before 

that, but we can credit the payment to your FY 15/16 

pledge payment before we close the books.  Just be sure 

to put that on the memo line. 

If you have any questions, contact David Nation, 

dave@davenation.com, Treasurer or Marilyn Pearl, buffa-

lo_gal@verizon.net, Assistant Treasurer, or see either of 

us at church. 

Fiscal Year-End Reminder 

UU Church of Annapolis Lighthouse Dinners 
UUCA volunteers cook dinner at the Lighthouse Shel-
ter at 10 Hudson St. in Annapolis on the 2nd Saturday 
of every month.  You can get together with a group 
(e.g. covenant group, family, or friends) and prepare 
an entire meal together or sign up as an individual and 
be matched with others to provide dinner.  A group of 
4-5 people is usually plenty to cook and serve  

Arrive at the shelter at 4 pm to prep/cook the meal. 
Serve dinner cafeteria style at 6 pm sharp. 

The shelter kitchen has cooking gear, but you might 
want to bring your favorite knife for chopping. Meal 
clean up is handled by the residents.   

You can be reimbursed!  It usually costs $150-200 to 
buy groceries for the meal.  If this is not within 
your/your group's current financial constraints, you can 
get reimbursed.  Contact Carrie for a form or pick one 
up from Susan in the Church office. A big THANK YOU 
to the UUCA Endowment Fund & Committee for fund-
ing this! 

UUMAC 2016 Needs Your Auction Donations 

All funds raised by the Scholarship Auction benefits 
UUMAC attendees. The auction proceeds provide schol-
arships to those who might not be able to afford the 
UUMAC tuition. So, PLEASE DON'T FORGET YOUR 
UUMAC AUCTION DONATIONS! 
Clean out your garage, basement and attic and offer fam-
ily heirlooms for auction. How about re-gifting that 
sweater you will never wear? Or bring that unwanted hol-
iday fruitcake from dear Aunt (insert name here) - They 
have amazingly long expiration dates!! - Or gently used 
housewares, clothing, or tools… Maybe some handmade 
items, or jewelry, or electric can openers, or Pam's coffee 
mug ...all are welcome (just like UUMAC!). 

Think about a service you might offer this year. Some 
past services offered (just to get you thinking): 

A guided meditation to your sanctuary 
Private Relaxation Session  
Childcare  
Assistance packing up your car 
Musical instrument/singing lessons 
Massage 
Reiki 

The Scholarship Fund depends on your kind and gener-
ous donations. Thank you everyone!  

(PBBUC’s UUMAC contact is Abby Crowley 301-335-8829, 
who is also collecting for a basket of children’s arts and 
crafts to donate to the auction.) 

The Wider Unitarian  
Universalist Universe 

mailto:dave@davenation.com?subject=PBUUC%20Fiscal%20Year
mailto:buffalo_gal@verizon.net?subject=PBUUC%20Fiscal%20Year
mailto:buffalo_gal@verizon.net?subject=PBUUC%20Fiscal%20Year
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Want to do something about gun control? 

We have a number of email alert lists about various social 
action and global warming issues.  Recipients receive 
emails telling them about campaigns to influence legisla-
tors or others.  If you receive such a message, it is then 
your choice of whether or not to send the message 
in.  When you do send it in, you help to create huge re-
sponses to specific issues.   

I'm now forming such a list about gun control.  If you want 
to contact legislators about outlawing assault weapons, for 
instance, please send me your email address.   You can opt 
out at any time.   

Our other alert lists are on these issues: the environment, 
affordable housing, peace, anti-racism, GLBTQ, health, hu-
man rights. Israel-Palestine, mental health, nuclear power, 
poverty, prisons, refugees, trade globalization, the widen-
ing wealth divide and women's issues.  Write to me at mar-
jory.donn@verizon.net if you want me to add you to any of 
these lists. 

Please join SAC in a farewell 

reception for Nancy Board-

man who is moving to New 

Jersey to be closer to her 

sons and their families and 

to her new grandson. We 

will hold the reception Sun-

day, July 3, in the sanctuary 

after service.  

Nancy joined PBUUC more 

than 20 years ago. Since 

joining, Nancy has been an 

enthusiastic and active 

member of this congrega-

tion. She has been a member of the choir for at least 14 

years; and in 2010, after retirement, she became a co-

chair of the Social Action Committee. She has served as 

its chair for the past 5 years. In that role she has also been 

a member of the board of UUs for Social Justice (UUSJ) 

and spearheaded PBUUC’s drive in support of marriage 

equality, which became Maryland law in 2013. In addition, 

Nancy has been very active in her Greenbelt community 

in support of a variety of social justice issues. 

Nancy will be departing from our midst this month. She 

will be sorely missed by the many friends she has here. 

She says she plans to return for visits. We will hold her to 

that.  

Though we will miss Nancy greatly, SAC will continue her 

efforts to serve PBUUC in support of its goals as they re-

late to promoting “the inherent worth and dignity of eve-

ry person” and “justice, equity and compassion in human 

relations”—the first two of UU’s seven principles. As 

Rosemarie C. Smurzynski, Minister Emeritas, wrote: 

The note of spirituality that Unitarian Universal-

ists have heard over this past decade has become 

a distinct melody. . . . Today we hear it in our own 

voices as we seek what is holy. We find it in the 

quiet of our hearts, in the voices of fellowship, in 

the work of justice, and in the wonder of nature. 

The sound calls us to discipline and practice and 

manifests itself through inward spirit and out-

ward action. 

We hope you will join us. Look for more to come.  

Social Action Committee (SAC) News 

SPECIAL COLLECTIONS NEWS:  

Thank You from the Kathryn Dunham Dance Center 

A letter from the Board Chairwoman of the Dance 
Center in East St. Louis, Illinois was received thank-
ing our congregation for the $600 contribution 
sent last month from our special collection.  The 
Center provides training for young people regularly 
and will be sending a troupe to Chicago to partici-
pate in a  dance concert.  Dancers who trained and 
performed with Kathryn Dunham continue to 
teach are still active with groups in several cit-
ies.   Our contribution will help defray the cost of 
this exciting opportunity for these youth who have 
few high points in their lives. 

Warm Nights Update: 

Over the course of 35 weeks, beginning in mid-October, 
2015 and running through Saturday, June 12, 2016, togeth-
er we provided 8,908 Nights of Shelter to 260 individuals 
including 91 children.   During this period, CCSI, Warm 
Nights coordinator,  was able to help one family and one 
individual move into permanent supportive housing; move 
3 families into transitional housing; help 4 families rent 
their own apartments; help 3 individuals rent their own 
apartments; and moved 5 families into the Family Emer-
gency Shelter.    It is good to see the overall picture of our 
church’s efforts toward a continuing need in our commu-
nity.   Many Thanks for everyone’s help.   

- Tess and Evangeline 

mailto:marjory.donn@verizon.net
mailto:marjory.donn@verizon.net
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In and Around Paint Branch 

TWedHUUlk 

The Third Wednesday lunch 
group (TWedHUUlk) will be try-
ing a newer place (for us) in Ju-
ly. It’s the Old Line Bistro in 

Beltsville which I just discovered thanks to Marg Owens’ 
suggestion.   

The address is 11011 Baltimore Ave. (Route 1) in Beltsville, 
in a little strip mall at the southeast corner of Powder 
Mill Rd and Rt.1.  At the very end of the shopping center 
is a large wine store, Old Line Fine Wine, Spirits and Bis-
tro.  The Bistro is in the back of the store.  They have a 
nice menu and it seems like a pleasant place for us to get 
together.   

Set aside July 20 at 1 pm for lunch with friends from 
PBUUC.  Everyone is welcome.  Contact Elaine Shell at 
301-776-4271  or elaine@greville.net for more info. 

You are invited to a BBQ  
from noon to 4 pm, this 
Saturday, July 2, at 
PBUUC.  This event is in-
tended for members and 
friends of all ages.  We will 
be eating on the deck 
(weather permitting) with 

some seats available in the Meeting House foyer for those 
who can't be outside.  Hamburgers and hotdogs (including 
vegan versions) with fixings and rolls will be provided; 
along with beverages, ice cream, and watermelon.  You 
are encouraged to sign up to bring a side dish or desert, 
and/or to sign up to help with set-up, cooking, or clean 
up.  Suggested donation is $10/person or $25/family.  Ques-
tions or suggestions?  Please contact Louise Waugh at 301-
474-5229 or LouiseMWaugh@hotmail.com   
Sign up online at http://bit.ly/pbuucBBQ   

ALOHA!  LUAU ANYONE? 

A lot of the planning for an authentic Hawaiian Luau was 

already completed for us eleven years ago for our July 2005 

Ethnic Dinner.  To prepare another one here at Paint Branch 

on Saturday, August 20, requires only that we go through 

the records, review each element of that previous one, and 

decide which we want to include, omit or replace this time.  

Is there any better way to wind up the summer of 2016 than 

to experience the food, drink and music of Hawaii, birth-

place of our outgoing president?   

Maybe there is.  We can begin it earlier in the afternoon to 

fully include all ages, provide simpler food and some enter-

tainment for the kids.  We can get creative with tropical dé-

cor creating an island ambiance.  We can try to hula dance, 

speak a little Hawaiian, and even learn what our own names 

are in that melodic language.  Or we can come up with some 

entirely new ideas.  And while we’re enjoying the event, 

we’ll be raising some extra funds for Paint Branch. 

If a few small groups of two or three people will volunteer 

to work on developing each of the things we choose to in-

clude, this cannot help but be one nui hauoli hoolaulea 

(big happy festival, for all you haoles).  There is already   

a nuclear group working to make this happen and provide 

some guidance, but we need more ideas, heads and hands 

to pull it together. 

Watch the Continuum and Sunday bulletin announce-

ments for opportunities to help with planning, organiz-

ing and producing this event.  If you’d like to partici-

pate or have some suggestions, please contact Marilyn 

Pearl 301-805-1218, buffalo_gal@verizon.net 

Diversity Anti-Racism Transition Team 

Next ADORE Session Sunday, July 24 after DARTT Sun-
day Service. The theme of the next ADORE Session will 
be the same as the theme of the Sunday, July 24 Service: 
After the Banner. We’ll gather in The Meeting House 
Sanctuary after the Service for a potluck meal and small 
group discussions. Please contact the Diversity/Anti-
Racism Transformation Team if you’d like to volunteer a 
dish for the potluck.  

The July 12 DARTT meeting will be to plan activities for 
the church year. That meeting will take place July 12 at 7 
pm in Room 4 of the RE Building. 

Barack Obama:  Made In Hawai’i  Documentary Now Raising 
Funds Through Faithify, A UU Crowdfunding Source.  This 
documentary  tells the largely unknown story of the 
place and values that helped shape the 44th President—
the multicultural society of Hawai’i and the Unitarian 
Church. President Obama’s mother and grandparents 
were Unitarians who were members of the Bellingham, 
Washington and Honolulu, Hawai’i congregations. As a 
child, President Obama was part of the Honolulu RE pro-
gram. You can help fund the completion of this documen-
tary, which will provide a unique opportunity to share our 
faith with the wider universe. There is a modest goal of 
$3,000 to fund post-production editing, including more 
information about Unitarianism as a factor in the Presi-
dent’s upbringing. Faithify is an all or nothing crowd 
funding source; i.e., if the full amount is not raised by July 
17, your donation will be returned. You can support this 
worthy cause by donating at: http://www.faithify.org/
projects/barack-obama-made-in-hawaii/  

mailto:elaine@greville.net?subject=TWedHUUlk%20-%20Wed.%20July%2020,%202016%20at%20Old%20Line%20Bistro
mailto:LouiseMWaugh@hotmail.com?subject=PBUUC%20BBQ,%20Saturday,%20July%202
http://pbuuc.us4.list-manage.com/track/click?u=c5b2b0facf579baaafaac33c4&id=d77bc28e28&e=fa805892bf
mailto:buffalo_gal@verizon.net
http://www.faithify.org/projects/barack-obama-made-in-hawaii/
http://www.faithify.org/projects/barack-obama-made-in-hawaii/
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Paint Branch Summer Services at a Glance  

As always, our summer services will be described in full detail on the front page of each month’s Branches and at 

www.pbuuc.org. For those of you who like to plan ahead, here’s a quick preview of the whole summer. All-ages services 

are marked with an asterisk (*); Together Time (children starting in the service) followed by Religious Exploration clas-

ses will be offered on all other Sundays. All services start at 10 am in the Meeting House. 

Date Topic     Service Leader 

July 3 Hymn Sing * 

Select, hear and sing your favorite hymns from diverse             

religious traditions. 

David Chapman,  

PBUUC Director of Music 

July 10 Time and Culture 

What does the way we regard time tell us about our culture? 

What’s the relationship between time and power? Time and 

balance? Time and our values?  

Ebony Contreras  

July 17 Johrei  

Johrei is a spiritual healing technique from the Japanese        

tradition that involves channeling light and energy to others.  

Neil Davidson 

July 24 After The Banner 

In June, we  voted to have a Black Lives Matter banner, what 

else are we not only willing but yearning to do in our quest for 

Beloved Community.  

PBUUC’s  Diversity/Anti 

Racism Transformation  

Team (DARTT) 

July 31 Building Community Together 

How can we support the transformation from fragmentation to 

healthy and authentic communities?  

Celinda Marsh  

August 7 Cleansing and Worship 

We are working hard to prepare ourselves mentally and emo-

tionally for a fresh start. Let’s prepare our physical space too. 

Sarah Shannon-Firestone  

August 14 From Opening to Endgame 
Chess can teach us a great deal about how to live.  

The Rev. Evan Keely  

August 21 Send Me! 

When we feel a sense of calling, the only way to be true to   

ourselves is to say yes.  

The Rev. Evan Keely  

August 28 The Sense of Wonder Flowing * 

Learning is hard work, and it goes on throughout life. That’s  

also cause for celebration.  

The Rev. Evan Keely  

5 Bread and Roses  

One of the great advances of modern civilization is a shift in  

attitudes toward labor, but there is still more work to be done 

to give labor its due.  

The Rev. Evan Keely  

http://www.pbuuc.org
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Note to Our Readers: 

The Church Administrator is responsible for the production of the newsletter. 
SUBMISSION OF ARTICLES FOR BRANCHES:  All submissions for inclusion in Branches should be submitted by email to:   
branches@pbuuc.org. 

The Leadership Directory,  (on page 2 of this issue), will contain names only.  For more contact information, please consult 
your Membership Directory or call the Church Office at 301-937-3666.  All submitted articles will contain phone numbers and/
or email addresses for contact if listed.   You may choose to list your email address only as a point of contact, and if request-
ed, a pbuuc.org email specific to individual PBUUC committees, groups, or teams can be created. 

Editorial Guidelines 

 The deadline for submission of articles and other content to Branches is on the 20th day of every month, except during 
the holidays.  

 Articles should be submitted in their final form and content should be 200—600 words.  Please submit the name of the 
author and any other contact information as necessary. Reminder: Articles significantly over the word limit may be re-
turned to the author for re-editing.   

 The deadline for submission of announcements and other content to appear in the Sunday Order of Service Bulletin is 
every Wednesday at 12 noon. Announcements received by the deadline will be included in the ContinUUm weekly 
email.  

 Sunday Bulletin announcements should be submitted in their final form to bulletin@pbuuc.org. Content should be 120 
words or less.  Please try to keep announcements one paragraph with a clear headline or topic sentence. Please include 
day, date, location, time, and contact information.  Announcements should be PBUUC related; non-PBUUC events must 
have an explicitly stated UU connection. Up to one paragraph more may be added for use in the ContinUUm weekly email. 

All deadlines are now on the web calendar.  Go to www.pbuuc.org. Scroll down to “This Week” and click on  

“More Upcoming Events.”  Click on the Calendar grid to the left to advance to the next month. 

3215 Powder Mill Road 
Adelphi, MD 20783-1030 
(301) 937-3666  
Website: www.pbuuc.org 
Email: churchadmin@pbuuc.org 
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